Dear member,

Classics on Your Drive Day, Sunday April 26th.

The original idea of this event was posted on Facebook by another MG group a week or two ago. 
As you will be aware by now, the FBHVC (Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs) Event 'Drive It Day' (normally expertly organised for us by George and Eileen), was due to take place on Sunday 26th April. Due to the present Coronavirus situation we are all in 'Lockdown' and unable to take our classics out on the road, so an alternative approach has been suggested which many will take part in.
It struck me then that we could actually do this at MGN club level, which at the same time may give you an opportunity to submit some photos for our annual club photo competition. This would go a little way in mitigating the current situation where we cannot take our cars out on club runs.
So, why not get your classic vehicle(s) out and park them on your drive/house front on this day to show them off, plus perhaps get the camping chairs out along with a beer and wine and look forward to better times.
If you feel you can join in, then send any images to me at; ChairmanMGN@btinternet.com (and also to Webmaster Tim Cook if you’d like to share them on our website too).
Let's see plenty of photos of your pride and joy(s).
This does not of course preclude you from participating in the wider Facebook event too.
Please spread the word.
Remember, please stay at home and stay safe.

Phil Kirkland
Chairman, MG Northumbria
